Londonderry Township Board of Supervisors
August 1, 2005

The Londonderry Township Board of Supervisors held their regular scheduled Board
meeting on Monday, August 1, 2005, at the Municipal Building, 783 S. Geyers Church
Road, Middletown, Pennsylvania, and beginning at 7:00 p.m.

Present:

Ronald Kopp, Vice Chairman, Board of Supervisors
Andy Doherty, Member, Board of Supervisors
Daryl LeHew, Member, Board of Supervisors

Anna J. Dale, Member, Board of Supervisors

Steve Letavic, Township Manager

Brenda Shuey, Secretary/Treasurer

Mike Poletti, Township Engineer

Robert Knupp, Township Solicitor

Excused absence - William Kametz, Chairman, Board of Supervisors

Regular Meeting

Items addressed:

1y

2)

3)

4)

5)

Citizen’s Input
a. Horace Harden
b. Mel Hershey

State Police Report — Sgt Gib Morrissey, Supervisor Staff Service Section

10 cases assault, 2 burglaries — Pine Manor, Hillsdale road, 13 collisions/accidents
— Rt. 283, 5 criminal mischief’s, 1 disorderly conduct, 6 suspicious person calls, 1
motor vehicle thefts, 3 retail thefts.

TMI Report — No representative

Approval of minutes — July 5, 2005 Board meeting
July 20, 2005 Work Session

Mr. LeHew moved to approve the July 5™ and July 20™ minutes as posted, Mr.
Doherty seconded the motion. Motion approved.

Golf Course Report — Mike Johnson reported:

a. 7 outings held in July

b. July Golf Clinic — 27 participants - Thanks to Tom Robertson, Jean
Startzman and Bill Angeloff for volunteering their time.

c. August — 9 outings scheduled



d. Club Championship — August 27 & 28th

6) Manager’s Report — Steve Letavic reported:

a. Tollhouse Road update — Operational, walkthrough on July 21st with
officials from PennDot, Township staff and Contractor Doug Lamb. A
couple items were found and are being corrected by the contractor. Final
payment has not been made to contractor until PennDot finalizes. Met Ed
to install dusk to dawn light..

b. Newberry/Swatara Creek Culvert — A joint project with Township staff
and private contractor. Held a pre-construction meeting on July 27" to
outline the responsibilities of project. All culvert pipe on site. August 5
delivery of end walls.

th

Citizen’s Input -

Chuck Gumbo — There is a business that uses the road.
Horace Harden — Why was the road closed off a month before
construction — Steel plates were buckling and a safety issue.

c. Sunset Drive Maintenance Bond — Talked to Jim Pannebaker via phone
and was assured that appraisals would be received.

7) Secretary/Treasurer’s Report — Brenda Shuey reported:
a. Request payment of funds:
General Fund - $20,087.60 Golf Course Fund - $33,188.20
State Fund - $7,119.84

Mr. LeHew moved to approve payment from these funds as requested,
Mrs. Dale seconded the motion. Motion approved.



